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On May 3rd, I joined Dr. Thatcher to attend a hearing on HB 5005 before the Subcommittee on 
Capital Construction. The bill authorizes the state to sell GOBs, one of which reauthorizes up to 
$8,125,000 of XI-G matching bonds for the Umpqua Community College Industrial Technology 
Building. No one questioned our project, so it’s very likely our bonds will be re-approved by the 
legislature.  
 
David Littlejohn, Guy Kennerly, and I were interviewed by the accreditation evaluators. I also 
participated in the exit interview. Dr. Thatcher plans to inform the Board during our May meeting 
about the plan to implement the evaluators recommendations. Please reach out to me if you 
have questions.  
 


